
Dear and Family,           June 2, 2015 

We are very grateful to every church and every individual that prays for our ministry here in Jamaica, NY.  It is a place 
every pastor should visit and Christian should experience! 
March was a very busy month for us.  We were still having snow fall in March, although not like Boston.  Solomon and 
Sumara began coming, who were reached by Simon Jacobs, a missionary to Pakistan.  Also some friends of theirs, 
Edwin and Mahreen, who are also immigrants here from Pakistan.  Their first baby, Felix, was born in April!  These two 
families had good Bible training in Pakistan and are now attending church with us.  They have stayed with friends here 
whose daughters, Carol and Sharol, are faithful each week!  Denise and Gladys are a married couple coming who have 
become very faithful.  Pray for all these to continue coming and get involved.  We encourage people to be committed and 
Iesha and Jennifer are two ladies that took the responsibility of the morning nursery.  Growth is steady and we praise the 
Lord for it!  I continued in my healing in February and March from the fall.  Head injuries sure take a while.  Also with an 
annual checkup my Endocrinologist found I had an under active thyroid.  The medicine for this has helped.  Thank you so 
much for the prayers! 
April was a time of reviving and refreshing!  On Resurrection Sunday we baptized Ashley Schwartz.  Ashley was born 
here, but her mother Anne is from Guyana.  Anne now works in our Primary Children's Church.  Ashley is in college now 
and not timid at all about her faith, standing up for Jesus in class!  A week later we began our Spring Revival with Pastor 
Rick Dawson, our new sending church pastor.  We also had our Youth Conference that week for three days in the 
daytime.  Evangelist Joe Kaiser came to preach with Bro. Dawson for the Teens.  He works with Northeast Baptist 
Vision to help churches here in the Northeast.  One day Bro. Kaiser said, "You need a new ceiling in your church and we 
are going to do it for you!"  Later in April we had our auditorium ceiling put in with new lights.  It is beautiful!  We will get 
a new ceiling done this month in the other two rooms and hall area near our bathrooms.  Isn't God good!  We travelled to 
Springfield, TN for our BIMI Field Conference which we have every two years.  It was such an encouragement to be with 
the good folks of  Providence Baptist Church who hosted the conference.  Bro. David Price preached, and also Dr. 
David Snyder, BIMI President, who were both very encouraging and refreshing.   
May was exciting in many ways.  We had our annual Mother-Daughter Banquet that is catered and the men and teen 
boys served the ladies on that special night.  On May 13th I preached Nathanael's graduation in Marshall, MO.  Calvary 
Baptist Church has helped us with our children's school curriculum and testing over the years.  Pastor Rodney Haggett 
was gracious to allow Nathanael to walk and graduate there.  We then went to Clearview Baptist Church, our new 
sending church with Pastor Rick Dawson.  He had me preach all day as his foot was swollen with gout.  These folks 
welcomed our family so graciously!  We were able to spend a little time with two of our children's families in Oklahoma 
City, and preach at Beth Haven Baptist Church, pastored by Rick Carter.  I preached on, "Sound the Alarm - Our Inner 
Cities are Perishing!"  This is where our son Shane and his wife Jericho go to church! 
Please pray for us in June and July!  In June we will be having our "Gospel Preaching in the Park".  It is one week long 
with services each evening.  An open air event with singing, testimonies of salvation, and preaching.  Pray as Justin and 
Stephanie will be having a Summer Volleyball League with our teenagers and inviting other teens to come.  We will have 
our Teen and Junior Camps in July!  Pray God will use these events to see people saved and the saved to grow!  Pray we 
can repair the air-conditioning in our two church vans before the Summer heat.  We have had struggles with our building 
rent with people needing jobs, and a poor economy.  Our offerings have been improving for which we thank God!  Pray 
for these needs with us!  We appreciate your financial support as we serve the Lord in the inner city of New York City!  
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